From:

Sent: 25 June 2024 08:58

To: Planning Services

Subject: Planning application reference FUL/2024/0025
Categories: BSA

WARNING: External email, think before you click!

In addition to my comments and questions yesterday relating to the Entran Ltd. Odour Report, | would like to ask
those responsible for reviewing this application to consider the following

e Are you completely satisfied that using only 4 years (or is it 5 years, it is not entirely clear from the report?)
of data is sufficient?

e How can you be sure that the series of average hourly wind data observations has not been selected in
order to provide a more favourable outcome than if a longer/different/more recent data series was used?

e Have you considered asking Entran Ltd to look at OEL’s using wind gust data (also provided by the Met
Office)? As wind gusts can be up to two or three times average wind speed, have you thought about what
the emission dispersion footprint and OEL’s might then indicate?

Regards






